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1. Accomplishments since the last report 
Goal: Develop and refresh division policy and planning committee members.

Attended Region III meeting June 2014 in Rochester MN, few T&I affiliated attendees but was able to connect with members of ACTE in an effort carry the message back to their respective areas.

Attended Region II meeting, September 2014 in Richmond VA, Juli was gracious enough to allow me a few minutes to speak to the attendees and promote our need for a representative specifically from Region II. As a result, I had a few interested members follow-up with me regarding serving as T&I Region rep as well as other positions.

Goal: Revitalize T&I Division Awards.

A request coming out of our last T&I Business meeting at Vision 2013 was to revitalize our division awards. An awards committee was compiled and they revitalized and streamlined the process. We promoted the awards through ACTE division eblasts within T&I and the Administration divisions. We also received promotional assistance through the SkillsUSA website. We received some great nominations and will be awarding New Teacher, Teacher, and Lifetime Service awards this year at Vision during our Business meeting.
Goal: Work to sustain existing and increase new membership.
Other than one on one and small group discussions, and the promotion of membership in our division email, there has not been significant activity with regards to membership. Will continue to make this a priority.
Other Activities:

Attended SkillsUSA National Leadership Challenge in Kansas City, MO, June 2014 as my role as a member of the Board of Directors for SkillsUSA. This was Skills last year in KC and they will be moving the NLC to Louisville KY for 2015 and well as celebrating their 50th anniversary as an organization and promoting CTE.

Attended SkillsUSA Washington Leadership Institute and board meeting, September 2014.
2. Emerging Critical Issues/Concerns for ACTE (For information purposes only)

A recent article in the Wall Street Journal (see attached) highlighted the rise of CTE schools in China and how they are being used as front organizations for the exploitation of cheap labor. China’s youth who are signing up for technical training are experiencing long hours of factory type work, under the title of technical training internships, with little to no formal education associated with the training. I bring this to the attention of the board because of our recent discussions regarding China’s reaching out to ACTE and colleges across the US for assistance in developing their technical training institutions.
3. Emerging Critical Issues/Concerns for the field of Career and Technical Education None at this time
4. Other comments/suggestions:
None at this time
5. Potential candidates contacted for future Board of Directors Elections:

None at this time.
Items To Be Placed on Board Agenda for Discussion

Update on talks with ACTE involvement with China. Reference information in item 2 above and associated WSJ article.
